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Dr. J. Paul Mueller, SANREM CRSP Field System Coordinator 
North Carolina State University 

 
Dr. Paul Hepperly, SANREM CRSP Field System Co-Coordinator 

Rodale Institute 
 

Delegation members: 
Melissa Bell, NCSU – CEFS Research Associate 

Bryan Green, NCSU – CEFS Small Farm Unit Manager 
Art Latham, NCSU Agricultural Communications Specialist 

Dr. Jean-Marie Luginbuhl, NCSU – Meat Goat Specialist 
Megan Riley, NCSU – CEFS Small Farm Unit Assistant. Manager 

Dr. Michelle Schroeder, NCSU- Agroecology Program 
 
 
Purpose:   To communicate SANREM mission and activities through participation in the 4th 

International Symposium on Agroecology. 
 
 
Sites Visited:  University of Chapingo, Mexico 
 
 
Executive Summary: 
 
Participants from educational institutions, research centers, and NGOs throughout Latin America 
convened to discuss the development of agroecological research and education in the Americas, 
as well as the integration of agroecology in community development programs. The SANREM-
CRSP Field System Delegation was comprised of faculty and staff from North Carolina State 
University and the Rodale Institute. Members of the delegation offered presentations on 
SANREM-CRSP mission and activities, agroecology research in the United States, and the 
undergraduate agroecology education program at NCSU. The symposium was well attended 
(350) by Chapingo students and faculty and by scientists from other Latin American countries. 



SANREM Contributions  
 
 
Plenary Symposium Session - This session provided an in-depth look at the historic 
development of Agroecology on a global scale and its scientific and societal impacts.  Dr. Paul 
Mueller discussed the mission and objectives of SANREM III and its relationship to 
agroecology, and Drs. Fernando Funes Aguilar; Sebastian Pinheiro; and Jurgen Pohlan presented 
the state of agroecology in Cuba, Brazil and Germany respectively.   
 
 
Pre-Conference Workshop - Dr. Paul Hepperly offered a special conference on organic 
production, research at the Rodale Institute, and its relationship to SANREM program.  
 
 
Post Conference SANREM Workshop - There were two post-symposium SANREM 
workshops that were very well attended by students in the UACh Agroecology program and 
local producers.  Bryan Green, CEFS Small Unit Manager with North Carolina State University, 
presented the challenges of small farmers in rural North Carolina and offered instruction in the 
management and utilization of a demonstration farm for student and farmer education and 
extension programs. Dr. Jean-Marie Luginbuhl discussed the fast growing niche of sustainable 
meat goat production for small farmers in North Carolina.   
 
 
Participation -  The Symposium and associated workshops were attend by approximately 350 
persons including students, faculty form the University of Chapingo and scientists from other 
Latin American countries. Approximately 40% of the attendees were women.  
 
Contacts: 
Juan Antonio Cruz Rodriquez 
David Delgado Viveros 
Maria Virginia González Santiago  
Jorge Ocampo Ledesma 
Alejando Hernández Tapia 
Langen Corlay Chee 
Laura Gómez Tovar 
Teodoro Gómez Hernández  
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